CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

Meeting held on the 3rd March, 2022, at 7.30 using Zoom

Present:  Cllrs:  Neil Prior (Chair), Becky Annis, John Morgan, Brigit Thurstan, Katy Jenkins, 




   Paul Raymond, Robert Smith.

Apologies: Cllr: Anthony Daniel

In attendance:  Jessie Buchanan, Sue Denman, Nia Jenkins, Delyth Jenkins, Vanessa Walker (Clerk)

1. Attendance at meeting by Jessie Buchanan and Sue Denman from CRF4 Awards (the UK Community Renewal Fund that Llanrhian Ward is a part of with Together for Change). 
The Together for Change project was originally set up by Solva Care to support partnership working between the public sector and communities.  Pembs County Council was successful in bidding for £61,000 from the UK  Community  Renewal Fund which will be used to support six collaborative community projects sharing strengths and assets to improve wellbeing.    Further grants will build on this first strategic stage which will be useful to strengthen grant income coming into our local communities in Llanrhian, St. Davids, Brawdy and Solva.  Initially analysis will be done to find out what the local needs are, identifying community assets and priorities within each ward to strengthen how we live and feel in the St. Davids peninsular. 

2. Representation by Public – none.


3. Minutes 
The Minutes of the virtual Community Council meeting held on the 3rd February, 2022, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. John Moran, seconded by Cllr. Becky.Annis.
4. Matters Arising.
· New noticeboards ordered, awaiting delivery.
· New defibrillator for Llanrhian village  - waiting for the Local Area Meeting to take place.   The location has been identified on the front wall of the kitchen of the village hall.
· New defib and cabinet for Croesgoch – have been ordered.
· Future of Chapel Hall Fund.  Cllr. Neil Prior confirmed that GTI have agreed that the Chapel Hall Fund will be split between the GTI and Llanrhian Community Council..     The Clerk was asked to pay £1,391.98 to the GTI.   Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior. 
· JustGiving Page for Playpark – the balance is now £1730 (less fees).  The Clerk was asked to increase the total request to £2000 and amend the page write up to include the Pavilion.  Cllr. Katy Jenkins is in contact with the contractor Glyn Murphy  and is waiting for a start date.  Some volunteers have come forward to form a work party - the Clerk was asked  to check with the insurance company on cover for volunteers.

5. Planning
Planning Applications 

PCNPA
ii)  NP/22/0070/FUL:  Brynhaf, Llanrhian,-  External staircases access to attic over utility. Reduction of 

garage size (length reduced by 1450mm). Raising of garage roof for office.   No adverse comments.
ii)  NP/22/0093/FUL:  Ty Ni, Penparc, Trefin -  Proposed roof extension, formation of Dormers, new enlarged  window to kitchen, New door in lieu of window to Utility and Internal Alterations.  No adverse comments.











iii) Cefyn Gallod - amended application - residential development of 11 dwellings (including 2  

     
affordable).  The Community Council had held a public meeting on the 15th February, 2022 where all 
present had been against the development.    Cllr. Neil Prior will be attending the PCNPA Planning 
Committee meeting on the 9th March and the Community Council would be putting in an objection 
based 
on LDP2 Planning Policies Nos:  6 Rural Centres, 8 Special Qualities, 14 Conservation of the 
Pembrokeshire Coast National Park, 30 Amenity, 46 Housing (Strategy Policy), 47 Housing Allocations, 
48 Affordable Housing, 51 Housing Densities and 60 Impacts of Traffic and would point out that the 
application does not meet the requirements of HA10 (Appendix 4).


PCC
21/1123/PA: Willow, Llandeloy -  single storey extension to dwelling.  No adverse comments.

PCNPA

Planning Consultation

LDP Supplementary Planning Guidance - wind turbines ….
6. Finance 
Payments requested:     Clerk’s remuneration - £285.00



    Clerk's expenses - £25.00




    Dwr Cymru - £68.03




    Defibrillator - £1122.20



    Defib Cabinet - £550.80

Proposed by Cllr. Paul Raymond, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.
  
Financial information:  

Balance of current a/c  £5216.94


Balance of Hall Fund    £2783.97


It was agreed that Reserves would be discussed at the next meeting.
      7.   i)   Correspondence           
a)  Email correspondence regarding necessary repairs to the bus shelter received.  Quote is for £342 + 
     VAT.   Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith, seconded Cllr. John Morgan.

b)  Chat Bench information from Pembs County Council received.
c)  Donation requests received from Llangollen 2022, Wales Air Ambulance and Pembs Young  

     Farmers.
d)  Email from Mr. S Robert concerning problems with parking received.  Cllrs: N Prior and C Prior both    

     expressed a personal interest. The Clerk was asked to respond thanking Mr. Robert for his email   

     and saying that the Community Council has noted his comments.
e)  One Voice Wales - consultation response to multi location meetings for Town and Community 

Councils received.  Councillors discussed the lack of wifi in the village hall and the possibility of 
meeting in the Ysgol Croesgoch hall.  It was agreed to meet virtually in April and review any 
progress with wifi in the school hall.
f)   PCC- email response to query about potential election costs received.  The estimated cost would be  
     £4,915.06 for an election in Llanrhian..
g)  PCNPA - letter offering Community Councils 70 trees each to commemorate 70 years of the 

Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority received.  The Clerk was asked to invite Ian Meopham to a future meeting.   Cllr. Rob Smith will find out if GTI would like to use the trees somewhere.














ii)   Consultations
WG consultation on draft guidance for Town and Community Councils.and copy of response form.  
Councillors were asked to respond individually.
Welsh Water consultation on "Water Resources Management Plan".      Councillors were asked to 
respond individually

iii)   Newsletters
a) Community Newsletter Feb 2022.

b) Older Peoples Commissioner Newsletter.


7. Llanrhian Connected Community Project
The recent Community Climate event was very good with about 40 people attending.  Several local organisations took part and there will be an e bulletin produced giving information from the event.   The Project will be taking over Llais Rhian with a new design and layout.  The survey report on community and communication will be published imminently and will highlight the need and desire to start interacting again and having opportunities to get together.  According to the survey affordable housing, transport, improved internet and sustainable tourism are also all important. 
 

8. Playpark
Cllr. Neil Prior has applied for a Chat Bench for the Playpark.



 9.  Donations

Councillors discussed the funding requests.   Donations were agreed for Wales Air Ambulance and 
Pembs Young Farmers .  Cllr. Neil Prior proposed donations of £50 each, seconded by Cllr. Brigit 
Thurstan.

9. Social Media
Twitter:  followers 95, following 178.
Facebook:  likes 451  posts 24  reach 1371   653 engagements

10. Pembs County Council Report
Two new digital speed signs are being fitted on the A487, one in Croesgoch – between the Farm Stores and the Attramont Arms and the other in.Square and Compass near Temple.  They should be installed within the next couple of months.     


Signed ………………………………………..

Date  …………………………………

